Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow Activity report 2017/18
Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow (FoGWaM) was constituted at a public meeting on April 17th  2013 with the aim “to offer sympathetic care, conserve and encourage natural flora and fauna and generally improve the wild space of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow that lies between Crimicar Lane, Castlewood Road/Drive and Canterbury Crescent and Hallamshire Drive. In 2014 the Meadow area was recognised as an Urban Nature Park.

On site Activity:
Over 11 work days, picnic and BBQ an estimated 250 people participated; mix of ages including aprox 15% children, over 50% women The work days were ably lead by Sheffield City Council ranger Chris Roberts.

Activity Highlights:

1.  Activity days took place on 2nd April, 14th  May 5th  11th June 6th Aug 17th September

Sunday 15 October,   Sunday 12th  November.   10th  December. – Jollly Holly snowed off 

7 January (Judy’s tree planting)   3rd February (Saturday)  4th  March (snowed off)
2.  Representing the needs of the woods in relation to drainage proposals for Sivil’s housing scheme: no progress on channel. -    monitoring current TPOs

3. Completion of further access activity: redefined path through boggy meadow area..
4. Events
- Picnic including Seed Planting,

- a BBQ social event including harvesting of fruit from the wood and food sharing,

- “Jolly Holly” Wreath snowed out
5. Ongoing litter clearance and letter to all on the boundary about garden waste dumping
6.  encouraging diversity by ongoing clearing  Holly and Leylandi and grass at Crimicar Lane entrance
7. Dry stone wall maintenance stopped as Sivil’s boundary now clarified as including the wall. Seek clarification about intentions.
8.  Japanese Knotweed monitoring– note its return
9. 11 bird boxes were checked, with 6 nested (7 in 2016)
10. Monitoring.  planting 200 donated shrubs by OVO energy Free Trees for All (in the rain)

Organisation activity:

1. Consideration given to a mapping process: 

Helen investigating viability of using QGIS a free site mapping platform. A training course has been organised for other community volunteer groups at a small charge held at their office in Hallam Uni. Ian Rotherham of Hallam University would be willing to provide same to a small group of FOGWAM members if there was any interest. This 'recording nature exercise' is a very topical area of community involvement.

2. Data protection reminder
To ensure we comply with legal changes in how we maintain data about our Friends contacts list we are obtaining written consent to hold contact details.  (PLEASE EMAIL BACK BY RETURN TO CONFIRM YOU GIVE CONSENT, otherwise we will not be able to include you in the email notice. 16 responses so far, please do email back if you haven’t)
3. Management plans:  The initiating Public Meeting in April 2013 identified a list of 15 items of possible activity. These were reviewed at the AGM of 30th  April 2014 and a Management Plan adopted. Over the year these have been considered either in relation to the management proposals, through liaison on site with Council ranger and through meetings with the officer with overall responsibility for the site John Gilpin (SCC Woodlands Officer) and in accordance with the Biodiversity survey.

A reviewed Conservation Workplan version 2 was issued following a site meeting and tour 30th September with John Gilpin and Chris Roberts.

4. Fundraising: no application made to ward pot in 2017.

5. FOGWAM web site http://www.fogwam.org/
Particular thanks and appreciation goes to Council Ranger Chris Roberts for his leadership on workdays, to all those who have been involved over the year in such enjoyable and valuable activity and finally my appreciation to the members of the management Committee for making progress of FoGWaM possible.

Next events:  May - Sunday 13th 
·         June - Saturday 9th 
·         July – summer break

·         August – Saturday 4th  or  Sunday 5th.
Teo Greenstreet, Chair
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